
GTNA Meeting Minutes 

April 11, 2022 

6:30 – 7:30 p.m. meeting via Zoom Meeting 

 

Attending: Jane Sarafiny, Helen Sheahan, Kathy Batha, Jay Russell, Dana 

Russell, Ruth Paulson 

Meeting started at 6:32pm. 

The March Minutes were approved.  
 
Coffee with a Cop. Ms. Sheahan will attend Coffee with a Cop on Thurs. April 14 at 9am. She 
will also post the meeting date and time on Next Door. Ms. Paulson will post the meeting date 
and time on Facebook. The issue to be discussed is traffic. 
 
Hammersley Road Project Ms. Sheahan reported that the Hammersley Road Project will be 
discussed by the Madison Common Council on April 19. If approved, construction will take place 
this summer to fall (2022) from Brookwood Road to Gilbert Road. For complete information, 
visit this website: https://cityofmadison.us17.list-
manage.com/track/click?u=dcc6f50df19aeec2fd56eb1fa&id=85c88d80f6&e=f35c5139c6  
 
Holiday Lighting 
Ms. Paulson provided an update on the Holiday Lighting Contest. Out of the six winners and 
honorable mentions in 2021, only 2 were GTNA members. Half of the past winners (pre-2021) 
were GTNA members. The board discussed the purpose of the event as it pertains to GTNA 
membership. The good news is quite a few people viewed the Holiday Lighting posts and many 
of those reacted by liking/commenting/sharing/reposting. 
 
To engage more Greentree residents, it was decided that starting in 2022, judges will nominate 
5-6 houses and residents will have the opportunity to vote on Facebook for their favorites. 
Details will be decided in the June meeting so that the schedule can be published in the Oct. 
Stump.  It was also decided that if a winner was not a GTNA member, they would receive a one 
year membership. Gift cards will be given to GTNA members. 
 
GTNA Membership. Ms. Ewanowski sent 75 new membership letters and GTNA got five new 
members. Ms. Sheahan has 20 more letters to hand deliver this month. 
 
4th of July Due to a lack of time for a full discussion, the GTNA Board will meet on Monday 
April 25 to discuss the 4th of July celebration. This is due to the deadlines for getting the 4th of 
July information into the Stump. The July Stump goes to all Greentree residents. 
 
It is the 60th anniversary of the GTNA. Ms. Sarafiny will contact Ms. Katy Place to confirm that 
she will handle food for the 4th of July event. Ms. Batha will contact Mr. John Drake to see if he 
will coordinate the Greentree Gallop. A volunteer coordinator will be needed for the 4th of July 
event.  
 
Mr. and Ms. Russell will check into meeting at Meadowood library on Monday April 25. 
 
Treasurer’s Report. Account balance on March 31 was $4169.44. 
 
Other Items: 

https://cityofmadison.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=dcc6f50df19aeec2fd56eb1fa&id=85c88d80f6&e=f35c5139c6
https://cityofmadison.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=dcc6f50df19aeec2fd56eb1fa&id=85c88d80f6&e=f35c5139c6


• It was decided that the GTNA Meeting Minutes will not be posted on Facebook.  
However, topics covered in the meetings will be posted. 

• The Stump will not be posted on Next Door 

• A letter asking for more community involvement in the GTNA Board will be posted in the 
near future.  

• Event Coordinator Planning and Board Duties is moved to the May agenda. 

• Ms. Sheahan is coordinating the GTNA Garage Sale 

The meeting ended at 7:30pm. 

The next GTNA Board meeting (special meeting to discuss 4th of July) is scheduled 

for Monday April 25, 2022, starting at 6:30 p.m. The meeting will be held in person 

at the Meadowridge Library.  

 


